FACIL ITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION - 5

  DECEMBER, 2004, SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES FOR DEAN DITTMAR
I.  ON SITE ASSISTANCE – SCHOOLS – 11

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS - 3

SCHOOLS –  Belleville West, Collinsville, East St. Louis, Lebanon(2), Okawvillle, Pinckneyville, Southwestern Illinois College at Belleville, Thompsonville, Trico at Campbell Hill, Valmeyer

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS – Washington, Wayne, White

II.  WORKSHOPS PRESENTED –1

   PARTICIPANTS – 30
Ice Cream Presentation to 3rd Grade Students, Marissa Grade School, Marissa - 30

III.  MEETINGS/CONVENTIONS/CONFERENCES ATTENDED – 4

District 5 Agricultural Awareness Coordinators’ Meeting, Nashville

Summer Agriculture Institute for Teachers Meeting, Carbondale

FCAE Staff Meeting, Monticello

Southwestern Illinois College Agriculture Summit Meeting, Red Bud

IV.  MILES TRAVELED – Auto:  
2088

V.  OTHER ACTIVITIES - 10

Wrote and Sent Email Messages/Updated Email Addresses on the Listserv

Completed Monthly Reports

Worked with Administrators in Advertising New Ag Ed Teaching Vacancies

Attended Retirement Reception for Bob Arthur, SIUC Interim Dean, Carbondale

Judged Agriscience Fair Projects, Thompsonville

Sent Out Holiday Cards to Individuals Assisting FCAE and First Year Agriculture Teachers

Sent News Release for Senator Watson Receiving Award to the Lebanon Newspaper

Wrote and Sent Agriculture Program Support Letter to the Administration of the Trico School District

Wrote and Delivered Retirement Letter for Bob Arthur, SIUC Interim Dean

Sent Teacher and Individual Informational and Data Requests

VI.  COMMENTARY

The district agriculture awareness coordinator meeting went well. We could have used more time for agriscience kit activities.  A statewide training is needed again on the agriscience kits.  Congratulations to Bob Arthur, SIUC Interim Dean and Supporter of Agricultural Education, on his retirement.  I hope that he can be a member of ILCAE and/or ICAE.  The agriculture program at the Trico High School missed the first round of cuts.  I have confidence that the program will be saved.  It was great to see that another county agricultural awareness partnership will be using a set of by-laws for their advisory committee.  Jean Bond, originally from Galatia, will be interning with FCAE this semester.  She received her agricultural education degree from Oklahoma State University and will be looking for an Illinois teaching position for the 05-06 school year.  We have many tasks identified for her.

